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Meeting Minutes

9 April 2014

Opening:
The regular meeting of the Brennan Estates Homeowners’ Maintenance Corporation was called to order at 7:05p on April 9, 2014 in the Library of the Olive B. Loss Elementary School by Heather McVey.

Introduction of Board:

Heather McVey 

Glenn Matthew

Carol O’Donahue

Vicki Coulter

Zenobia Thompson

Gerri Thomas 

Chandrasekhar Arutla
Guest Speakers:

NCC Sherrif – Trinidad Navaro

State Senator – Bethany Hall-Long

District Rep – Earl Jaques

AGENDA
Officer Elections

	
	Officers
	Motion
	Second
	Yes Votes

	President
	Heather McVey
	Zenobia Thompson
	Glenn Matthews
	8

	Vice President
	Glenn Matthews
	Heather
	Zenobia Thompson
	8

	Treasurer
	Gerri Thomas
	Glenn Matthew
	Heather McVey
	8


-

Homeowner’s Questions:

· Homeowner wanted to know if if he could express a payment for homeowner dues.  He can do bill pay via website.  Ncc.org.  

· Need to get word out about meetings.  Can we send out flyers? People don’t know about cancellations.  Will put up signs and send emails.

· What are the deed Restrictions on Sheds? No unattached at all – must be attached and no larger than 8 x 8.

· There is a lot of grass ripped to pieces – It will be fixed.

Financial Outlook:  
March 1 – March 31

· Replacement of Assets (Interest bearing account - $114, 724.51

· Business Checking - $19,719.51

· Brennan Money Market Account – snow removal $6,186.17.  We had $40K in the account

· $15,866 borrowed from Replacement of Assets in snow removal

· We get a small portion back from the state 100% from Brennan Blvd.

· $56K spent on snow plowing this year – includes sidewalks.  

Deed Restriction Violations:  

· Basketball courts in the street  

· New residents coming in are not always supplied with appropriate information

· NCC should send realitors to Gerri for neighborhood information.  

Reminder – any changes must go through Archetechial  review process.  New residents coming in need to be supplied with appropriate information.  All information can be found on our website .

Bryan Circle:

Code enforcement has been out on multiple occasions.  The house is going up for sale.  We do not know who is selling it.  People are living in the house boarded up because they don’t have a door.

Projects:

Phase II and III concrete projects being quoted.

The playgrounds will be inspected and remulched soon.

Mail Cluster Boxes to be  painted in the spring.

The Ponds – reminder no fishing.  $5K to replace pump.

Lights– big flood light at the meadows playground needs bulb.  

Meadows gazebo will be getting a facelift this summer.

No signs are to be put in center median.   Any signs will be removed by Del Dot

Trashcans are now numbered 

Guest Speakers:

Earl Jaques said that there were pot holes across from the basketball court.  They will take a patch and pave it.  It will be done this summer.  He will be out with Rob Kelly next week regarding the drainage issue on  Dunleary.  Survey Crews state this is wetlands ground and is flat.  They want the water to go to creek; cannot touch the wetlands.  Earl will talk to Captain Logan and Del Dot about the intersection at Brennan Blvd and 896.  There are too many accidents.


Trinidad Navaro said there are a list of attorneys who will go after people who don’t pay dues.  The Key will be to put a lien on property.  If its not recorded, they cannot collect. We can have Sherrif department do a Goods and Chattle Sale. Lawer must be aggressive.  He also stated that crimes are down across the board.  Kids are breaking in and looking for cash because people are leaving doors unlocked. Be mindful – do things to deter criminals.   

Adjournment:  The meeting was adjourned at 8:30p.

The next meeting is scheduled for May 14, 2014 at 7:00p in the Olive B. Loss Elementary School Library.

Minutes submitted by:  Rhonda Scott

Approved By:

